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 Western Cape Street Children’s Forum
MINUTES OF THE WCSCF Monthly Meeting
 

Wednesday 15th March 2017, 10h00–12h00 

@ Salesian Institute, Somerset Road
ATTENDANCE:   Nick Van Rooyen (Teahmo), Headman Siralala (CCID), Stacey Doorley-Jones (2nd Chance Trust), Victoria Msutu (CWD), Grace Svonde (Ons Plek), Vanessa Japtha (IESA), Melvin van Reenen (ACVV), Vuyokazi Ntalima (KBSJSRA), Joseph Maganga (CCID), Pat Eddy (CCID), Alistair Mather (WCED), Karen Bailey (CIDC), Nomvano Mgidlana (ACVV Koeberg), Revesai Ngoshi (ACVV Koeberg), Marion Thomas (KBSJSRA/MID), Ayabonga Budana (ACVV Camps Bay), Trevor Bailey (Badisa PSS), Eddie Thesen (NACCW), Wilma Piek (VRCID), Mikaeel Domingo (DSD Retreat), Aysha Matroos (Leliebloem), Julene Conradie (Badisa Wynberg), Ayanda Mntwapi (Leliebloem) and Janice King (WCSCF).
APOLOGIES:  Pam Jackson (Ons Plek), Herman Smit (CAP), Sandra Collins (SA Kinderhuis), Isobel Swarts (Badisa Elsies River), Jane (Fisantekraal Development Centre), Clarisse Du Plessis (Swartland Municipality), Colleen Brookes-Gain (WCSCF).
1. WELCOME.  Nick welcomed everyone and introductions went around the room.  Alistair Mather was welcomed as our guest speaker today, on the new National Education Department - 3 Stream Model.  Some Forum matters would be addressed before the presentation.
2. Minutes of last meeting & matters arising.  All read the minutes of the previous meeting.  Headman accepted the minutes and Joseph seconded.  

Agenda Points Added:  

6.1. Indaba
6.2 AGM

6.3 Constitution

3. Feedback from WCSCF Coordinator.

        Janice gave feedback on the following WCSCF areas of work in February and March:

	WC Youth Development Forum

New WCYDF ‘Champion’ in Emma Heistein from The Presidents Award. She is well placed to bring relevant experience, context and connections to the Youth Forum.  We have formed a working team to take it forward.

All Roleplayers working with “YOUTH” are welcome to join these interactive meetings-with-a-difference taking place every 2nd month, always in a difference ‘youth org’ venue.
NEXT MEETING  - 21st June 2017 (details to follow)
	Northern Suburbs & Local Network of Care

The NS Street Children’s Sub-Forum has joined up with the Durbanville LNOC to form a ‘Collaborative Connection’, taking place at the Durbanville Council Chambers every 2nd month.  This is aimed at reducing the number of meetings that Roleplayers have to attend. 

9-10:30   Street Children                     NEXT
10:30       Tea & Networking            MEETING
11-12:30 Street People                  6 June 2017


	NEW SACSSP Draft Bill -  Consultative Process (attended)
This Act relevant to all Social Service Professionals; effects majority of those working in our sector. Very little notice was given of this Consultative Process.  NGO’s needed to be represented as only 4 out of 40 present were NGO’s.  

Previous Act had 30 clauses;  New Act 75 clauses.  Act expanded to include CYCW’s, ECD Practitioners, Fieldworkers,Community Development Workers, etc. New Draft Bill spoke more about ‘disciplining’ practitioners and protecting public from ‘us’ than about developing the profession, protecting practitioners, keeping employment standards high to keep professionals in the profession, etc.  
	Family Strengthening Symposium

Many interesting topics heard and some contacts made, especially:
Dr Jackie Hope (Nazareth House) – Phd  on Emergency removal and safety placement of children at risk.  A model for planning interventions.  
This will be useful for future lobbying (same issues raised as all in our sector) and for future training of Designated Social Workers in our field.



	2 Schools Visited in Feb/March
Perivale Primary (Lotus River) and Montagu’s Gift (Parkeood)
All schools visits accomplished for the year.
	Protective Behaviours AGM

PBSA is almost an NGO!
Janice on the National Board.  Aiming to get PB Programme into schools in WC & SA.  Exciting!!

	Muizenberg Street Children ‘Operation’ – Challenges and learning.  Marion Thomas gave feedback relating to the ‘operation’ that entailed the removal of 6-7-9 long term, ‘hardened’, drug-addicted children living, working and begging on the streets of Muizenberg. The planned operation involved the local MID, SAPS, DSD Desig Social Workers, Fieldworkers and members of the community, working together. Facilities had been informed of the operation so that preparation could be made in advance, but had said initially that only 3 children, and then later 6 could be placed at Lindelani.  The 3 remaining children not placed had begged the team to not take them home. The one child, once dropped home, ran 5km to catchup with the Lindelani-bound vehicles and insisted on being taken along.  This high number of children was objected to by ‘Facilities’, putting immense pressure on the team in the field.  The team stayed until the early hours of the morning to help with the placement paperwork and were then back at 7am to take the children to Simonstown Court, again returning the children to Lindelani at the end of the 24 hour operation. 

Marion said that most of the children came from Single-
	WCED Social Workers

In process of strengthening this long-needed collaborative relationship with the WCED.  Building connections with Head of School-based Social Workers, Rochshana Kemp and her team in the WC.  Each School Swker has between 35-38 schools to service.  

Role includes child assessments and then referral to Designated DSD Swkers if problem is ‘social’. They only deal with ‘academic related’ issues and do teacher /parent /child group programmes relevant to academic development / bullying, etc.

DSD and WCED in (elongated) process of establishing an MOU.  We await eagerly….

But continue to work to build connections in the network to fill the gaps that children in need of care and protection and those at risk of dropping out of school fall thorough. 

	Mom families, who had appealed to DSD much in the past for help with their children. The MID was now assisting these mothers to facilitate a Mother’s Group to equip themselves to cope with their children better once they are discharged from the facilities.

A meeting to take place tomorrow with the DSD HOD to discuss the obstacles and challenges relating to this process to ease similar processes in the future.


4. Discussion and Feedback from roleplayers:
With regard to the School Social Workers:  Dean said that it was important to hold the WCED Social Workers accountable, as he felt they were sometimes negligent.   Vanessa – In the National Education Plan, provision is made for the care and support of leaners and teachers.  Why would the WCED Social Workers limited themselves to academic issues, only?  Surely social issues also effect a child’s academic performance, so it is all relevant.   Alister said we should connect with Berenice Daniels – her Dept in Education is the relevant one to hold a Collaborative meeting on this. He said we should also connect with Wayne Blough, who works in the Youth at Risk Programme – those children at risk of going to the street.
· With regard to the removal of children through the SOP:  Dean (Nehemiah) said he had been advising the children he saw and knew from the street, those who had been through the SOP/Lindelani process a few times, not to cooperate with the Social Workers and to rebel against going to Lindelani.  He said that the children who used to be in the CBD have migrated to Observatory and Rondebosch.  He feels that this is due to the critical failure of the entire process.  
These comments of his drew much objection and comment from the floor, resulting in a vigorous discussion.  Some comments were:
Wilma – surely it is better to light a candle than to curse the darkness.  We are compelled by law to act in the best interests of the children.  Leaving them on the street is not in their best interests.  Teaching them to rebel is also not.

Dean – “we need to rethink the whole process”. He objects to the way it is being done.

Janice – we all are objecting to the way it is done at present.  It is a procedure in process of being refined. 

Bailey – Getting the process to work properly is about achieving collaboration with all the Roleplayers. 

Eddie – We cannot throw the baby out with the bathwater because there are problems with the process. A limited service is 1000x better than no service at all.
5. ALISTAIR MATHER  -  THREE STREAMS MODEL

Please see attached Powerpoint Document for the full report.

Some notes:
This Model was developed to assist Learners who are not coping in mainstream the current schooling system.  It locates the problem as being with the Curriculum, not with the Learner.  One of the issues is that there are many more learners going through the Schooling System now than 15 years ago.  It is hoped that this programme will address Learner Retention, improve ability for Economic Output and relieve the pressure on Higher Education – streaming more Learners into the Vocational and Occupational pathways.  

A Pilot is currently underway, with the programme being implemented in 20 WC Skills Schools, 3 Academic Schools and 3 Vocational Schools.  But the plan is to introduce the Technical Occupational Stream and the Vocational Stream into schools across the country from Grade 6 (14 years) to Matric (18 years). The vision is to have it implemented by 2030, but it will take time to get it going.
6. Any other business:
6.1.   Indaba – to still be discussed further
6.2    AGM – approaching the run-up stages to the AGM.
6.3    Constitution – Exec Comm is tweeking it, and Forum will be updated before the AGM in August.
7. Next meeting:  17th May
Executive Chairperson: 
_________________________________

Executive Member: 

_________________________________

Enquiries:   Janice Sparg (WCSCF Coordinator)    Cell: 072 4500 456
  Email:  wcstreetchild@gmail.com
